Girdwood Land Use Committee

November 13, 2017
Minutes Final
.
Agenda Item LUC 1711-01: 
Call to order 7PM Brian Burnett
Agenda Approved for November 13, 2017 Regular Meeting
October 9, 2017 Regular Meeting minutes approved
LUC Officer reports - none
Announcements & Presentations:
GBOS/LUC Quarterly meeting is scheduled for MON December 18 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
Update on the Alyeska Highway Pedestrian Safety Corridor “Sweeps” will be provided by Sam Daniel at the December GBOS/LUC Quarterly meeting.  Sam has been working with DOT on this item.
LUC will elect officers at their January 2018 meeting.  Positions are Chair, Vice-Chair and Secretary.
Kenai Mountains Turnagain Arm Heritage Area Corridor Communities Association (KMTA CCA) is seeking a Girdwood resident to serve on their board of directors, See website for more information on this organization and its projects: http://www.kmtacorridor.org/about-us/

Coffee with Cops is scheduled for SAT November 18 at 10A at the Girdwood Picnic Club.

Agenda Item LUC 1711-02:  Public Comment
Girdwood Industrial Park, phase 2.  Bob Wolfe, Snowfree Plowing presented a letter he has sent to his customers requesting their help in lobbying the HLB to allow him to purchase a lot phase 2 in the Girdwood Industrial Park so that he can develop the land to meet his business needs. Bob asked to be added to the LUC agenda in December as old business (Agenda Item LUC 1711-06) and the GBOS agenda as new business in November.  
Bear Situation. Diane Powers, expressing concern regarding bear situation in Girdwood last summer.  She’d like to have all trash be stored in bear-proof containers.  Brian Burnett recommends discussing with Alaska Waste and to check with Alyeska Resort facilities on their waste management provider to see if more bear proof containers can be secured. Lewis Leonard states that this was an issue throughout SouthCentral Alaska, not just limited to Girdwood, and was recently a topic in an Alaska Dispatch News article.

Glacier Creek Town Homes, Paul and Cindi Wilson present their concern that there was no municipal inspection of the Glacier Creek Townhomes during their construction.  Prior to construction Paul, Cindi and other neighbors in the Snow Raven condos had expressed concern about parking, snow storage, drainage, and overcrowding of units.  They do not know if their comments regarding the construction were taken in to consideration at the planning and zoning and permitting phase.   Andy Hehnlin agrees that the area is very tight for snow plowing and states that there are other buildings with similar issues, some of which are quite dangerous with snow sliding from roofs on to walkways, porches, etc. Building more units allow the developer to earn more on the project however condo owners pay more fees to condo association indefinitely to deal with issues that are created.

Kyle Kelley states that in recent years the review process for construction projects has been more defined.  Girdwood has more opportunity to comment and influence projects more than other community councils do.  Review occurs at LUC and GBOS with recommendations carried over to Planning and Zoning to be considered prior to approval.  In addition, the second review is now held when the project is at about 65% planned, which gives a good understanding of the layout, design, parking and snow storage.  Kyle confirms that Girdwood and 
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Eagle River are outside of the service area that requires building inspection.  Inspection is competed by AWWU, CEA and Enstar.  It would be possible for Girdwood add inspections as an AreaWide service. This item is to be added to the GBOS/LUC Quarterly meeting in December.
Agenda Item LUC 1711-03: Committee reports:
GBOS Report (Mike Edgington). Sam Daniel has been discussing Alyeska Highway Pedestrian Safety Corridor sweeps with DOT and will report at the Quarterly meeting on December 18.
GBOS discussed the $200,000 grant from the SOA to MOA (APD) for enforcement on the Seward Highway.  These funds will run out, likely in March, and there is no current plan for enforcement after that.  AST also can patrol the highway under their BHP funding, however this is a statewide program and their work on the Seward highway is not consistent. GBOS has requested statistics be provided on enforcement from APD so that dynamics of highway enforcement is better understood. 
GBOS has approved language for an AreaWide vote on the April MOA ballot that will give the assembly authority to have designated law enforcement handle parking. A positive AreaWide vote would allow WPD to enforce parking in Girdwood. This is a change to MOA Charter, so it requires a vote of the entire municipality.

Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett)
Meeting on November 7 updated GTC on the bike path sweeps.  Girdwood Trails Management Plan will have annual round of updates in February. 

Discussion of concept to preserve the primitive backcountry (ungroomed) ski experience in the area of Stumpy’s winter and summer trails.  This is a location that has been considered by GNSC for development of additional XC ski trails wide enough to be groomed by snowcat. GTC voted to informally study this throughout the winter and discuss again in March.

Girdwood Area Plan Update Committee (Diana Livingston & Lewis Leonard)
GAP has been discussing putting together an RFP to hire a contractor to act as project manager for the area plan update.  Group received a presentation on resources available through the MOA Open Portal, which is helpful in studying property ownership, demographics, etc.

Group has reviewed possible logos presented by Amanda Sassi, and will update their outreach poster to remove “2040”.  Slogan will likely be “Imagine Girdwood in the future”
GAP is reaching out to the Mental Health Trust Association to see if there are lands that they would dispose of to earn funds for the Girdwood Valley Service Area to pay for area plan work.
Girdwood Public Outreach Committee has been meeting separately and will present at next meeting, which is WED Nov 15.

Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 
Cemetery committee has received proposal from CRW Engineers for Schematic Design work.  Cemetery and GBOS are considering the proposal, Schematic design would create a template for construction and should provide a solid estimate for the cost of cemetery construction, which would allow the committee to move forward in finding construction funding sources.  Current concept is for the cemetery to fall under the MOA as the cemetery in Anchorage is nearly full.  This would be managed under Health and Human Services, as the Anchorage Memorial Park is currently.  Construction and management of the cemetery is considered above the threshold of what GVSA can afford by the Cemetery Committee and GBOS.

Title 21, Chapter 9 Review Committee (Tim Cabana & Marco Zaccaro)
No meetings have taken place, and this project needs help to get restarted.
Tim requests that a meeting is scheduled for MON next week prior to GBOS, and then monthly on the 2nd MON of each month at 6PM, followed by Land Use Committee.

HLB Commission Report (Ron Tenny)
No report.
Old Business:
None
New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1711-04:  Discuss agenda topics for December 18 GBOS/LUC joint meeting.
This is the initial discussion of agenda topics for the meeting.  At this time the topics are:
Zoning
Alyeska Highway Pedestrian Safety Corridor sweeps and DOT
Building inspections 

Agenda Item LUC 1711-05:  Initial Presentation by Girdwood Auto/Turnagain Towing regarding conditional use permit and CUP fee waiver for a towing and impound business at the Girdwood Industrial Park. (Brian Holliman, presenting).

Brian Holliman presents that there is need in Girdwood for an impound lot, and no space is temporarily available at the Industrial Park.  He has received permission from the Girdwood Fire Dept to share their lot to store 20+ cars.  
This will benefit the community as currently junked and abandoned vehicles stay on site indefinitely as it costs landowners to remove them if the owner doesn’t. 

Impound lot would help local law enforcement as it allows a location to store vehicles involved in accidents or other situations that will need continuing investigation.

Turnagain towing will ensure that area is properly secured and that fluids from vehicles is contained and disposed of properly.

Total maximum impound time is expected to be 3 months as process to receive title and dispose of vehicles should not take longer. 

Turnagain Towing requests support for Conditional Use Permit and support fee waiver, $4500, for the permit
Lewis Leonard asks about getting a lot of their own at the Industrial Park.  Brian agrees that this is their goal, however HLB is not certain when they will be ready to develop Phase 2 and 3 at the Industrial Park. At that time there will be a bid process to get lease for land.
Adjourn 8:20PM
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